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Department of Public Works 
Engineering Division 
Robert F. Phillips, P.E., City Engineer 
 

 
 
 
 
 

June 14, 2017 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident / Business Owner / Owner, 
 
The City of Madison Board of Public Works will hold a public hearing on the issue of allowing construction activities, with 
associated noise impacts, outside the period of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM for work on CTH PD from Meriter Way to Maple Grove 
Road. The Public Hearing will be on Wednesday, June 28, 2017 at 5:30 PM at the City County Building, 210 Martin Luther 
King Jr. Blvd, Room 108.   
 
Madison General Ordinance Section 24.08(3) provides the Common Council the ability to allow construction activities outside of the 
hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM. with the passage of a resolution and a hearing before the Board of Public Works. 
 
As you are all aware, The Wisconsin Department of Transportation plans reconstruct the roadway with two vehicle lanes in each 
direction, bike lanes in each direction, grassed median, a side multi- use path on one side and sidewalk on the other. We propose to 
allow the Contractor to work between the hours of 7:00 PM to 7:00 AM.  The work taking place on this project cannot be constructed 
between the hours of 7:00 AM and 7:00 PM because: 

1. A multi-use path bridge is proposed over the roadway between Meriter Way and High Point Road. The portion of the 
bridge over CTH PD must be constructed at night because of work directly above traffic.  

2. Surface asphalt placement must be completed at night to minimize the amount of disruption to normal daily traffic and 
increases the likelihood of completing the project within the expedited schedule allowed. 

 
The proposed activities beyond the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM are as follows: 

1.  The construction of a path bridge over the roadway between Meriter Way and High Point Road.  
 2.  Surface asphalt placement along the entire project. 
  
The estimated timeframes are as follows: 
 1.  Path bridge construction – 1 night during construction, Early September 2017. 
 2.  Surface asphalt placement – 6 nights during construction, Mid October 2017. 
 
These timeframes are approximate, and will be more clearly defined as the work areas are identified or as weather and unforeseen 
circumstances dictate. 
 
If you have any questions in regards to the construction activities, please call Chris Petykowski of City Engineering at 266-267-8678. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

_______________________________ 

Robert F. Phillips, PE 
City Engineer 
 
cc:  Ald. Steve King 
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